
Further Statement in Support of Waiver 
 

This amendment is filed to reduce the effective radiated power proposed by KJWP to 34 kW 
following consultation with the Commission staff.  As noted in this application as initially filed, 
KJWP operates in the Philadelphia television market.  As the initial engineering statement makes 
clear, WPVI-TV in Philadelphia operates with 34 kW of power from an antenna with a HAAT 
greater than that proposed in this amendment.  The service from WPVI-TV will be greater than 
that which will result from the operations proposed in this amended application.  Thus, as the 
service area of KJWP will be less than that of WPVI-TV, consistent with the intent of Section 
73.622(f)(5), which allows power increases for VHF stations “up to that needed to provide the 
same geographic coverage area as the largest station within their market,” this application should 
be granted. 
 
The initial engineering statement provides additional precedent for power increases by VHF 
stations beyond 10 kW, and that precedent, and the other supporting arguments made in the 
initial application continue to remain valid and should be considered by the Commission in 
connection with this proposal for operations at a lower power level.  Particularly instructive 
about the need for the power increase for KJWP is the statement of Barry Fisher, attached to the 
initial engineering statement, reporting on tests conducted in the Philadelphia area as to reception 
of VHF stations, and also reports on other real-world cases where the current power level of 
KJWP has been insufficient to adequately penetrate buildings and provide the station with 
anything near a level playing field with other stations in the market. Further, that statement 
reports on the inability of available consumer antennas to overcome the deficiencies of VHF 
reception at power levels of 10 kW and below.  This evidence demonstrates that additional 
power is needed by KJWP and supports the waivers requested herein.  That evidence submitted 
in the application as initially filed, should be considered by the Commission in evaluating this 
waiver request.   
 
The revised Mutual Upgrade Agreement, which also evidences the agreement by WVIR-TV to 
accept any interference created by the grant of this application, is attached.   


























